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The Gardeners Exchange 
Policy for Communications and Use of Member List 

 
 
Communications Process and Content Guidelines 
 
Communications to the entire membership shall be sent by the communications team only. Any 
committee or member wishing to send email to the entire group should request the 
communications team’s assistance. The communications team can be reached by email at 
gxcentralmass@gmail.com 
 
Any communication to the entire group should be: 

• Gardening related 
• Membership related (events, dues, member life events – with appropriate permission 

obtained by requestor) 
 

Communication to the entire group should not include content about politics, fundraising for 
outside causes or topics unrelated to gardening. 
 
Free community events of interest to gardeners may be submitted for possible inclusion in our 
email newsletter.  
 
The communications team will assess the appropriateness of any request for communication to 
the group. If the content is deemed inappropriate, it will be returned with a brief explanation.  
 
Please submit items at least one month in advance. 
 
Privacy and Opting Out of certain communications 
 
The Gardeners Exchange will not sell or share our membership list to outside organizations. 
 
The membership list is provided for individual members to communicate with other individual 
members. The membership list is NOT to be used for mass mailings or solicitation by any 
member. If a member has something to send to the group, they should request the 
communications team send it. 
 
If a member would like to not be listed in the shared member list, they can opt out by 
contacting the communications team by email at gxcentralmass@gmail.com 
 
Any exception to these policies will be announced in advance. 


